
 

 

Calendar  
 

Subject to change with ongoing COVID restrictions 

 
 
 
 
 

JUNE 
 

Friday 10  Year 3 Major Excursion to Dubbo 
  Thursday 8 September to Friday 9 September 
  Deposit Due $40.00 
 

Friday 10  Infants Assembly K-2 
  2:30pm in the Hall 
  Class Item 1B-24 
 
Wednesday 15 P & C Meeting 
  5:00pm in the Library 
 

Wednesday 15 Tamworth Eisteddfod - Vocal Group/Choir 
  Notes have been home to those who are involved 
 

Thursday 16 Tamworth Eisteddfod - Marimba Groups 
  Notes have been home to those who are involved 
 

Friday 17  PBL Assembly 
  2:30pm (K-2 COLA) 
 

Friday 17  Year 5 Major Excursion to Lake Keepit 
  Monday 29 August - Wednesday 31 August 
  2nd installment due $50.00 
 

Friday 17  Regional Cross Country 
 

Friday 17  Scholastic Book Club Orders close 
  no late orders will be taken 
 

Friday 17  Year 4 Major Excursion to Sydney 
  Monday 15 August to Wednesday 17 August 
  1st installment due $25.00 
 

Friday 17  Year 6 Major Excursion o Canberra 
  Monday 8 August to Friday 12 August 
  4th installment due $100.00 
   
Thursday 23 Primary Spelling Bee 
  12pm-1pm 
  Information to follow 
 

Friday 24  Year 3 Major Excursion to Dubbo 
  Thursday 8 September to Friday 9 September 
  1st installment due $20.00 
 

Friday 24  PBL BBQ 
  11.10am-12:00pm 
 

Tuesday 28  Primary Festival of Choral Music 
  Monday 17 October to Wednesday 19 October 
  1st Installment due $70:00  
 
 

Term 2 Week 6          3 June 2022 

GRIP Student Leadership Conference  
 

On Tuesday 17 May, members of the School Parliament 
Attended the GRIP (Generosity, Responsibility, Integrity, 
People) student leadership conference at the Tamworth 
Town Hall. While down on numbers from previous years 
we still had student leaders from over 20 schools from 
Tamworth and surrounding districts. 
 

Fun was had by all while learning some series skills. Our 
students learnt about the importance of being 
courageous and selfless in leadership when standing up 
for what is right. 
 

It was a wonderful opportunity to work as a group and 
meet other school leaders to hear and share ideas and 
initiatives. Visiting the Centrepoint food court was also a 
highlight for our students who displayed respect and 
maturity in every in every aspect of the day. 
 

I was very proud of them all. 
 

 Amanda Cook 
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Amanda Cook, Rel Principal 

Reconciliation Week 
 

Reconciliation Week encourages all Australians to make change beginning with brave actions in their daily lives.  
This week students in 4G-05 discussed reconciliation and created posters depicting images and messages that 
demonstrated their understanding of this special celebration.  
 

Tara Grant | Year 4 Teacher 

WEEKLY RECAP 
 

Last week was a very busy week in our school calendar. Monday saw a ceremonial planting 
ceremony in our Reconciliation Garden to acknowledge this important week. ‘Sorry Day’ is 
observed every year on 27 May with Reconciliation Week following from 27 May to the 3 
June. While only a small group was involved in the planting ceremony all classes were  
involved in activities in their classrooms. 
 
It also saw the return of the Commonwealth Games Day of activities. It was a cold and 
windy day, but the organisers did modify some of the events, so our students were not out 
in the elements for too long on the day. Having said that they were kept warm with the  
activities and not one complaint was heard. I guess with so many cancelations over the past 
couple of years the students were happy to see such whole school events return. As the 
photo testify - the students had a blast on the day! 

We also had our inaugural Attendance disco. The kids with 90% and above attendance, were shouted to a sausage 
sizzle, fairy floss, a popper drink and an opportunity to have a dance and celebrate. We do acknowledge that there 
were some disappointed students, and we will be looking again at the parameters we set for inclusion in any future 
attendance events. Photos will be in Week 7 Newsletter. But on the subject of disco’s - all students will have the 
opportunity to attend our NAIDOC disco in week 10 of this term. 
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“Reconciliation Morning Tea” 
On Monday, 30 May 2022, Tamworth South Public School hosted a "Reconciliation Morning Tea" in honor of  
Reconciliation Week. 
 

“Be Brave, Make Change” is the theme for Reconciliation this year and we certainly have been hitting goals this 
semester within our school community! 
 

Over the last few weeks, Stage 2 Cultural Studies students have been working with Mrs Kent and Ms Cook in 
learning about native bush food, cultural and traditional practices, what reconciliation means and how we can  
contribute to a better future. The students assisted with the designing and planting Native Bush Food in our newly 
beautified Reconciliation Garden. 
 

We would like to give our biggest heart felt gaba nginda (thank you) to our special guests, Uncle Lenny Waters and 
Uncle Buddy Knox for their warm Welcome to Country, storytelling, smoking ceremony, and music performances. 
 

Gaba nginda to our parents/carers for coming along ang gaba ngninda to all our students who contributed to  
making our garden very special. 
 

Mrs Kim Kent 
AEO  



 

 

REV UP READING CLASS AWARDS 

CONGRATULATIONS 
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”Reconciliation Morning Tea” continued from page 3 

 

Rev Up Reading 

Class Award - 5/6J-36 

 

Rev Up Reading 

Class Award - KO-19 

 

Rev Up Reading 

Class Award - 1B-24 

 

Rev Up Reading 

Class Award - 3P-10 



 

Early Stage 1  
Star of the Month Winner 

 

Annabelle Langenbaker - KH-20 
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Stage 1  
Star of the Month Winner 

 

Latrell Price - 1B-24  

If it’s on Blue there is Something to do 
 
 

The mantra ‘If it’s on blue there’s something to do’ refers to notes that are sent home. If the note is on blue paper 
you are required  to do something. 
 
The use of blue paper is to help parents/carers easily recognize permission notes. 

Stage 2  
Star of the Month Winner 

 

Breeanne Griffiths - 3/4M-12 

Student PBL Star of the Month Winners 
Week 6 

Special Ed  
Star of the Month  Winner 

 

Lucan West - 26C 

Stage 3 
Star of the Month Winner 

 

Indyanah Knight - 6A-09 



 

 

2023 Kindergarten Enrolment  
 

If you have a child ready for kindergarten or you know 
someone who has a child ready to start school next 
year please contact the school and ask for an enrolment 
pack. 
 
If you are out of zone you will need to complete an out 
of zone application. These applications are considered 
by a panel who will decide whether to accept or decline 
the enrolment based on the information provided. 
 
When enrolling a student into a government school, you 
will need to have a number of documents.  
 
Please provide a copy of a standard birth certificate  
(commemorative birth certificates cannot be used for  
enrolment), Australian Immunisation Register (AIR)  
statement/certificate and several documents proving 
residential address in the name of the enrolling parent 
or carer.  
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 BASKETBALL COMPETITION 
 

The Thursday afternoon basketball competition at the 
Sportsdome is now deep into the finals and planning 
has begun for the competition during Semester 2.  
 
If your child did not play basketball during this current 

season is interested in playing next semester, could 
they please speak to Mr Ward about this sometime 
over the next two weeks. This will help to organise and 
nominate TSPS teams for the upcoming  winter  
competition. 
 
 
Many thanks, 
 
Andrew Ward 

Classroom Teacher 



 

 
Term 2 Week 6 
 

Kiarn Simpson - 5W-34 
His efforts in developing his reading 
skills. 
 

Bella Smith - 4G-05 (absent) 
Working hard on independent tasks. 
 

Principal’s  
Ribbons 
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Assembly Roster Term 2  
 

2:30pm Friday afternoon (Hall) 

Week Date Class Item  Assembly 

7 10 June  1B-24 Infants K-2 

8 17 June         PBL– Whole school Assembly (K-2 COLA) 

9 24 June 2D-16 Infants K-2 

10 I  July 5W-34 Primary 3-6 

Monday morning - K-6 assembly 

(K-2 COLA) 

 

Contacting Staff 
 

If you need to speak to a staff  
member please phone the office on 
6765 8426 and leave a message. 
 

Social media sites are inappropriate 
for parent teacher communications. 

Term 2 Week 6 
Assembly Awards 

 

Student of the Week 
 

3-6 
Leighton Knight - 3P-10 
Jackson Allen - 3W-11 
Chaise McMaster - 3/4M-12 
Michael Clarke -  4H-04 
Bentley Davis - 4G-05 
Hollie Marshall - 4C-06 
Sienna Briggs-Creighton - 5O-07 
Bellah Brandt - 5W-34 
Sienna Davis - 5/6J-36 
Mason Post - 6N-08 
Kaiden Southwell Grey - 6A-09 

Term 2 Week 4 
Merit Awards 

 

3-6 
Tigal Henwood Kaputin - 3P-10 
Haven Edmunds - 3W-11 
Ameliah Cathro-Nean - 3W-11  
Asyhlyn Berryman - 3/4M-12 
Rylan Coleman - 3/4M-12 
Lucie Ryan - 4H-04  
Nyah Kennedy - 4H-04 
Harper Edmunds - 4G-05  
Cowen Miller - 4G-05 
Joyleigh Ward - 4C-06 
Aiden McDonald - 4C-06 
Ben Knight - 5O-07  
Melody Knight - 5W-34 
Chase Wilson - 5/6J-36 
Jazmin Jerrett - 6N-08 
Adam Iskafi - 6A-09 
Curtis Hassall - 26C 

 
 
 

Assembly  
Awards 

 
 

Congratulations 
 
 

 



 

 

All orders need to be given to Mr Bailey in the Library.  
 

Please do not take your orders to the Office. 
 

An online catalogue and ordering with LOOP is  
available as well at  

https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/  
 

Thank you  
Mr Bailey 

Sports Awards 
TSPS sporting stars 

 

Bryan Doran-Dargin - 5O-07 
For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
Nyteeka O’Leary - 5O-07 
For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
Elizabeth Kaluder - 5/6J-36 
For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
Tyler Gibbs - 4H-04 (absent) 
For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
Janine Doran-Dargin - 4C-06 (absent) 
For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
Kyharni Beale-Smith - 5O-07 (absent) 
For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
Javier Tombek - 4G-05 (absent) 
For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
 
 
 

 

Sports News
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The Premier Sporting Challenge  
 

The Premier Sporting Challenge has launched at Tamworth South Public School! This program runs for 10 school 
weeks and will end in week 5 of Term 3. Over the 10 weeks we are encouraging all members of our Tamworth South 
Public School community to be 'More Active More Often!'. Students will be discussing the types of exercise they do 
in school and outside of school and the time they spend doing these activities. 
 

The following Stage 3 students will be the Premier Sporting Challenge Ambassadors for 2022 and will be running 
lunchtime games for infants and primary students: 
 

Lachlan Hull, Kathryn Duffy-Hill, Jaiden Davis, Jada Cross, Ryley Delforce, Jazmin Jerrett, Damon Langford, 
Kayleigh Lewin-Dare, Logan Fletcher, Maddison Marshall, Chase Patterson, Sieshia Mood, Braityn Reid,  
Nevaeh Stacy, Emmett Taylor, Henry Stilts.  
 
Mrs Benson 

https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/
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The First Fleet 
 

On Thursday, Year 4 students went on an excursion to Wallabadah to visit the First and Second Fleet Memorial  
Gardens. They engaged in a treasure hunt, trying to find out information about the ships, the convicts, the officers, 
the journey and the gardens themselves.  
 

The teachers were incredibly impressed with the children's behaviour and work ethic. We will continue to learn about 
The First Fleet as part of our History unit of work this term. 
 

Tara Grant/Year 4 Teacher 

 
 

The  
 

First 
 

Fleet 



 

This weeks PBL focus being  
Successful  
 
I am successful by being safe by keeping hands feet 
and objects to themselves. 
 

• By keeping objects to myself  

• By keeping my hands and feet to myself 

PBL 
Successful being safe by keeping hands, feet and objects to themselves 

 

Week 7 
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Coffee Vouchers:  
 

Mrs Belinda Stimson 
Mrs Sophie Wilson 

Congratulations to this week's PBL "I've been caught 
making good choices" winners all received $5.00 
canteen coupons at Monday’s assembly. 
 

PBL Week 6 
 
K-2 
Michael Voncken - KO-19 
Myaree Edwards - KO-19 
Robert Evans - KO-19 
Charlie Paterson - 1W-23 
 

 
3-6 
Riley Brown - 3P-10 
Brodie Wheeler - 3/4M-12 
Jahkobi Johns - 4C-06 
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Commonwealth Games Day 

Continued on 
pages 13 and 14 
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Uniform Shop through Flexischools  
 

If you are placing an order through Flexischools 
you will need to place the order by 5:00pm the 
day before. 
 

You will need to open your App  

• Choose ''shop'' 

• Click green order button 

• Choose your delivery date 

• Click through the categories to find what 

you need 

• Confirm your order 

• Choose your payment type  

Your order with your invoice will be sent to your 
child's classroom to take home.  
 

Please phone 6765 8426 with any queries. Please 
leave a message at the office and I will get in 
contact with you as soon as I can.  
 

If you require an exchange of sizes please keep 
all tags on the items if you wish to exchange.  
 

Please note :-That cash is being accepted at 
the Canteen. 
 
 

Thank you  
 
Michelle Weber 
Canteen Manager 

      
 
 
 
 
 

tspspandc@gmail.com 

Uniform Shop  
 

Uniform Shop will be open between 12:30pm and 
1:30pm each day. 
 
 

Parents/Carers can come to  the canteen between the 
above times as we are unable to sell uniform shop 
stock in the mornings, due to no volunteers at this 
stage.  
 

Parents/Carers can phone the school and be put 
through to order and the stock will be sent to the child 
in the lunch baskets.  
 
 
 

Flexi Schools is still the most preferred option as it is 
easy for all. Any orders placed before 5:00pm should 
be sent to the student the next school day, however, 
sometimes there can be delays but all stock should be 
provided within 3 days of order. 
 
 

If a student is away when order gets sent to their 
classroom, the class teacher will hold it for them for 
the next time they are in. 
 
 

P & C  

Canteen News 
 

Canteen can once again have visitors on site as per 
school regulations. 
 

Orders after the 9:10am morning bell will only be able 
to be sandwiches.  
 

We are now able to have volunteers back, however 
some days will still only have one staff member on 
site, so we appreciate your patience and  
understanding.  
 

We encourage all to utilize the Flexi School App, it is 
very easy to use and convenient.  
 

If you need to cancel a Flexi-School order, please do 
so before 9:00am, go into your order and press 
cancel, you will be refunded through Flexi themselves 
back into your account, we are not able to cancel the 
order ourselves as this is your individual account. 
 

Please be aware that once an order is cooked, we are 
not able to refund if the child is not at school or leaves 
early, so we need to know as soon as possible, if your 
child has a sibling, we will offer it to them so it does 
not go to waste if they wish to have it.  
 

We can hold some food over for the next day once the 
student is back at school and we will work with you as 
much as we can, however we cannot do this for 
anything hot as this would violate health and safety 
regulations.  
 

We would like to thankyou all for your patience and 
understanding over the last couple of years with all 
the COVID issues, we appreciate your continued  
support of our canteen.  
 

P & C 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Parent and Citizens 
 

Our P&C meetings are held on the third Wednesday of 
each month. 
 

The next P&C meeting will be held on  Wednesday 15 
June in the Library at 5:00pm. 
 

A gold coin donation is all that is required to become a 
member. It is a great way to meet new people and  
become involved at your child's school. 
 

The P&C do an amazing job supporting our school, it 
would be wonderful to see more parents/carers or 
grandparents being actively involved so activities like 
our Mothers’ and Fathers’ Day stalls, pie drives, cookie 
dough fundraising, clothing pool and canteen are not 
lost to our school.   
 
We would love to see you at our next meeting. 
 

 


